

## COUNCIL RESOLUTION # 2024 - 398

Date: December 19, 2024

MOVED BY: SECONDED BY: Beaucage, Keven Beaucage, Keven Pateman, Heather Pateman, Heather Rickward, Michael – Deputy Mayor Rickward, Michael – Deputy Mayor Sharer, Jill Sharer, Jill WHEREAS the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Kearney has received a communication from the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing, Paul Calandra, regarding changes to the Planning Act through the More Homes Built Faster Act, 2022, and the Cutting Red Tape to Build More Homes Act, 2024; AND WHEREAS this announcement from Minister Calandra does not fully address the needs of Rural or Northern municipalities; NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Council confirms their desire for the attached letter to be sent to the Minister of Municipal Affairs & Housing, Paul Calandra; MPP Graydon Smith; MP Scott Aitchison; Premier Doug Ford; AMO; FONOM; ROMA and to affected municipalities in Rual/Northern Ontario for their support. DEFEATED 🗆 Recorded Vote Requested by: Recorded Vote: For Opposed Beaucage, Keven Pateman, Heather Philip, Cheryl - Mayor Rickward, Michael – Deputy Mayor Sharer, Jill